GOVERNMENT OF ANDHRA PRADESH
HIGHER EDUCATION (EC) DEPARTMENT

Letter No. 2413612/ H.E-EC/2024, Date:24.04.2024

From

The Principal Secretary to Government,
Higher Education (EC) Department,

15 floor, 4™ Block, AP Secretariat,
Velagapudi, Amaravathi.

To

The Secretary,

Andhra Pradesh State Council for Higher Education,
Mangalagiri, Guntur District.

Sir,

Sub: H.E. (EC) Department - APSCHE-CETs-2023-24 - Reservation of
5% seats in higher education for persons of Benchmark
disabilities — Clarification on allocation - Re-Request - Reg.

Ref: from the Secretary, APSCHE, Mangalagiri, Lr No. APSCHE/CETs-
5% seats for persons of Benchmark disabilities/02, dated:
22.04.2024.

<D >>

I am to invite your attention to the reference cited and it is to inform
that the Government have already issued clarification on the issue of
Reservation of 5% seats in higher education for persons of Benchmark
disabilities vide Government letter Lr.N0.2091994/MC/2023, HE (MC) Dept.,
Date.03.07.2023.

2. It is hereby reiterated that the same rule of reservation i.e., to provide
5% reservations for persons with different benchmark disabilities on
horizontal basis in each of GEN, GEN-EWS, OBCNCL, SC and ST category
seats without earmarking seats disability category wise, be adopted for all
the CETs until further orders, without requiring clarifications for each
academic year.

Yours faithfully,

AR S

for PRINCIPAL SECRETARY TO GOVERNMENT



